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Mission  

The Monterey County 

Office of Education, in 

partnership with our 

community, provides 

the leadership, support, 

and service excellence 

needed to prepare all of 

Monterey Countyõs 

diverse students for 

success in each step of 

their educational      

journey today and in the 

future.   

 

Vision  

The Monterey County 

Office of Education 

champions excellence in 

educational results.  We 

distinguish ourselves 

through exemplary 

leadership, support and 

service that enables all 

Monterey Countyõs 

diverse students to be 

well prepared for     

success in the           

interdependent world of 

the future.  

Being òquake readyó can make a difference 

The 6.0 earthquake that struck Napa Valley this fall resulted 
in hundreds of injuries and serves as a reminder that there is 
much that can be done to get ready for a major earthquake. 
Being prepared can make all the difference in safety and     
survival.  

The Monterey County Office of Education, along with nearly 
all 24 of Monterey County school districts and schools will 
participate in The Great Shakeout drill scheduled at 10:16 a.m. 
on Thursday, October 16. Visit http://www.shakeout.org/
participants.php to see which districts and schools are          
participating.      

The Great Shakeout prepares administration, safety personnel, staff and students for 
major earthquakes and uses the opportunity to learn what can be done before, dur-
ing, and after an earthquake.  

MCOE employees will be asked to drop, cover and hold for 60 seconds as if a major 
earthquake was occurring. The drill will be used as an exercise to test the education 
community's internal and external communication systems. The system for com-
municating is simple and as follows:  

 1. Every school contacts its school district office with notification that it has         
completed the drill, and notes any problems the school encountered. 

2.  Each school district subsequently contacts the Monterey County Office of           
Education at 831.751.6050 and by two-way radio to the MCOE channel, and reports 
the participation of its schools and their status.  

3.   The county office of education reports the information it collects to the  Monterey 
County Office of Emergency Services, who passes the information along to the State 
Office of Emergency Services and the California Earthquake Authority.  

The Monterey County Office of Education will activate its Emergency Operations 
Center during the Great Shakeout. MCOEõs Incident Command Team will receive the 
school districts' reports in the EOC. All school districts are asked to send their reports 
after 10:35 a.m., as MCOE staff will be involved in the duck, cover and hold as well 
as a building evacuation drill between 10:16 a.m. and 10:35 a.m. 

Questions on the earthquake drill, Monterey County's participation, or the reporting 
process may be referred to the Monterey County Superintendentõs office at 755-0301.   
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Message from the Superintendent:  

Keeping the focus on students  

The school year is well under way and many students are already     
receiving progress reports, marking the halfway point of the first    
quarter. It has been a busy time at the Monterey County Office of       
Education supporting our 24 school districts.  
 
This issue of MCOE News finds us preparing for the annual Great 
Shakeout earthquake drill on October 16. We are pleased that a majority 
of our school districts are participating along with MCOE this year. This 
issueõs cover story shares what will occur the morning of the Great 
Shakeout as we test the education communityõs internal and external 
communication systems.   
 
This month, we feature a new Parent Academy that is being offered by 
MCOEõs Educational Services. You may read on page 3 about the Acad-
emy that is available to school districts and schools to support them in 
achieving their parent involvement goals as part of the new state-
required Local Control Accountability Plan.  
 

This edition also highlights a handful of student events on the horizon, and hope-
fully schools are already registered to participate in the Steinbeck Young Authors 
program and will share with students a youth essay contest about the meaning of 
Thanksgiving.  
 
In other news, congratulations to Michael Jones, a King City Union Elementary 
School District teacher, who was asked to submit a proposal for a $100,000 Farmers 
Insurance grant for a digital arts program for after -school and summer school ses-
sions. Read more about Farmers Insuranceõs Thank a Million Teachers program in 
Cut to the Campus on page 6. Jones is one of 15 proposals being considered and 
the only   candidate representing California schools. I encourage you to view his 
proposal and vote for him and California at http://thankamillionteachers.com.  
 
Finally, MCOE has a strong history of giving back to our community and this 
month we launch a United Way workplace campaign to make a significant differ-
ence in the lives of others by giving through the United Way. I hope youõll consid-
er signing up for voluntary payroll deduction or a one -time monetary gift to the 
United Way.  
 
Thank you for your continued commitment to MCOE. I hope you continue to have 
a successful school year as we keep the focus on students. 
 

 

òThe school year is well 

underway, marking the 

halfway point of the     

first quarter,ó 

- Dr. Nancy Kotowski 
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MCOE launches new Parent Academy  

The Monterey County Office of Educationõs Educational Services department has 
launched its first Parent Academy, which is available to school districts and schools to 
support them in achieving their parent involvement goals as part of the new state -
required Local Control Accountability Plan.    

Through a series of six modules, the trainings aim to help parents develop leadership 
skills to support their childrenõs education. MCOEõs Language and Literacy Coordina-
tor Sonia Jaramillo facilitates an engaging conversation to guide parents on the  devel-
opment of an educational plan to promote the success of their childõs education. 

As part of the trainings, parents receive an overview of Common Core State Standards (CCSS), the Smarter Bal-
anced Assessment Consortium, the Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF), the LCAP, as well as how to effec-
tively participate in local school reform efforts.  

Home charter schools and the Salinas City Elementary School District will host the first series of workshops. 
Throughout the series of sessions, parents will understand the power of being involved in schools to help them 
build a strong learning foundation at home.    

Presentations are available in English and in Spanish and may be presented to parents from a specific school or 
district wide. One module has been held in September and six more modules are scheduled as follows: 

¶ October 22 

¶ November 19 

¶ January 21 

¶ February 18  

¶ March 18  

¶ April 15  

For more information, contact Sonia Jaramillo at 831-755-6439. 

 

Access MCAET 24/7 from your electronic devices  

Did you know that the Monterey County Office of Education's Media 
Center for Arts Education and Technology now offers a dedicated web 
URL for 24/7 live stream of MCAET programming in high definition? 
Just last month, MCAET flipped the switch to offer live stream that can 
be accessed right now with no registration required.  

Additionally, livestream has free apps available for iOS and Android 
devices and Roku set-top boxes. Viewers just need to download the free 
Livestream app and they can immediately begin watching MCAET in 
high definition on their electronic devices.  
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Steinbeck Young Authors program provides 

opportunity to explore writing  
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Registration is now open for the 2014-15 Steinbeck Young Authors Middle School Program.  
This unique opportunity allows students to explore the excitement of writing and enhance 
their writing skills using John Steinbeckõs The Red Pony.   

The program consists of three phases - a classroom component, a day of 
writing event for teacher -nominated students, and an awards ceremony.   
Program benefits include introducing students to the work of a Nobel 
Prize winning author John Steinbeck and the experience of connecting 
with a community members as a mentor.  

Middle school teachers are encouraged to register their selected student 
as soon as possible, as the deadline has been extended for a short period 
of time.   

There is a flat fee of $150 for a school to participate. This cost covers pro-
gram materials, instruction, access to books on loan, writing mentor-
ship, free admission to the National Steinbeck Center for teachers and 

student, a copy of the Gabilan Journal, and more.   

To learn more about this exciting program and to obtain a participation form, call 831 -775-4735 or by email at 
marcos@steinbeck.org or jesse@steinbeck.org.   

Mission Mortuary in Monterey will host its first annual youth essay contest 
òWhat Does Thanksgiving Mean to You?ó The contest is open to all Monterey 
County middle and high school students to create an awareness among young 
people that will enrich their understanding of the meaning behind             
Thanksgiving.  

Students are encouraged to submit essays between October 1 and October 31   
for an opportunity to win:  

¶ $500 will be awarded to one each middle and high school first place winner.  

¶ $200 will be awarded to each first place runner-up at both middle and high school levels.  

¶ $100 will be awarded to each second place runner-up at both middle and high school levels.  

Judging and selection of winners will be announced November 6. Winning essays will be featured on the Mission 
Mortuary website, as well as other related print and electronic media.  

Visit  http://www.missionmortuary.com/who-we-are/community-events for contest details. 

 

  

Students asked òWhat does Thanksgiving mean to you?ó 
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Fast Takes: Students and staff on the move  

Just Run hosted a teacher training session in September 

that promoted a fun, easy to implement, and free award -

winning physical activity program that provides teacher 

training, advice and support. The Just Run program fulfills 

and supplements the required 200 physical activity minutes 

every 10 days.   

MCOE employees gathered around the flagpole at MCOE 

main on September 11 to pay tribute to the nearly 4,000 

lives lost in  the 2001 terrorist attacks. TIS Service Desk 

Manager Adam Gavalla provided a moving address and 

rang a bell four times, with each ring symbolizing a 

downed airplane in the 911 attacks, followed by a moment 

of silence. 

Submit your picture today. If you have pictures from a student or staff event that youõd like to see published, please send them to 

mcfadden@monterey.k12.ca.us with a brief description of the event or activity, along with the names and departments represented. 

The Monterey County Board of Education adopted          

Resolution 14-15-08 honoring National Hispanic Heritage 

Month. The theme this year is òHispanics: A legacy of his-

tory, a present of action and a future of success.ó Communi-

ty advocates Tony Acosta and Enrique Mendez-Flores   

attended the September 17 board meeting to accept the   

resolution.  

The Monterey County Office of Education hosted the    

annual Comprehensive Safe Schools training this past 

month. Trainer JoAnn Allen with the Santa Cruz County 

Office of Education conducted the six-hour training with 

approximately 60 attendees from various school districts. 

Follow -up training on emergency response procedures was 

held October 6. 


